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communities along our
pipeline right-of-way  
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How to reach us:

Community Engagement
Michelle Johnson 
715-718-1843 
michelle.johnson@enbridge.com

Jon Eisele 
612-710-9962 
jon.eisele@enbridge.com

Tribal Engagement
April Holdren 
612-289-2878 
april.holdren@enbridge.com

Taylor Whitebird-Salo  
218-349-8624  
taylor.whitebird-salo@enbridge.com

Land Services
Todd Ochsner 
715-395-3813 
todd.ochsner@enbridge.com

David Schultz 
920-728-2604 
david.schultz@enbridge.com

For more information: 
enbridge.com/Wisconsin 
enbridge.com/L5Wis 
1-833-362-7434 

An e-newsletter is also available for 
additional updates. Please email us  
at enbridgeinwi@enbridge.com if you  
are interested.
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Find out more, please visit enbridge.com/Wisconsin

I’m excited to 
accept a new role at 
Enbridge as Midwest 
Region Director. I 
was born here in the 
Upper Midwest, went 
to school here and 
live here now. My 

work at Enbridge over the past 16 years has 
given me the opportunity to manage projects 
from large utility-scale renewable energy 
projects to pipeline projects. My new role will 
focus on our day-to-day operations of our 
multiple pipeline system including terminals 
and other facilities in the region covering 
North Dakota, Minnesota and Wisconsin. My 
experience also supports an understanding 
of the proposed work developing here in 
Wisconsin that will impact our operations for 
the better and for a sustainable future. I look 
forward to building on the relationships that 
Trent has established supporting the Region, 
including both with our incredible workforce 
and community members along our 
rights-of-way. Maintaining safe operations 
will be my focus. As you read through this 
newsletter, there is a lot of good work going 
on and you can access more information if 
you’re interested at enbridge.com. We’ll see 
you around. 

Jerrid Anderson 
Midwest Region Director 
Safety. Integrity. Respect. Inclusion.

You may have seen our new ad campaign, 
Tomorrow is on. We’re backing that campaign 
up with our solar self-power program including 
two facilities in Adams and Portage, Wisconsin.

Enbridge’s innovative solar self-power program 
integrates no emissions green electricity into 
our Liquids Pipeline operations to lower the 
carbon footprint of pump stations, making the 
transportation of crude oil and liquids more 
environmentally sustainable.

These local projects combined will create 20 
megawatts of solar energy that will offset a 
portion of the pump stations’ electric loads 
and help power its units to keep liquids flowing 
in Enbridge’s pipelines, delivering the energy 
people need and want—to heat homes, keep 
lights on and stay mobile and connected.

“The Portage and Adams solar projects are 
part of a broader program that Enbridge has 
underway to supply our pipeline operations 
with renewable electricity,” says Pete Sheffield, 
Enbridge Chief Sustainability Officer.

The solar self-power program will help 
Enbridge meet our Environmental, 
Sustainability and Governance (ESG) goals, 
which include reaching net-zero GHG by 2050; 
with an interim target to reduce GHG emissions 
intensity 35% by 2030.

Learn more at:
• enbridge.com/solarselfpower
• nbc15.com/2022/07/26/enbridge-solar-

farms-be-constructed-portage-adams

It is important to us to foster meaningful 
reconciliation within communities where we 
live and work. Enbridge has produced an 
Indigenous Reconciliation Action Plan (IRAP) 
that continues our long-held commitment to 
strengthening relationships with Indigenous 
communities across North America and 
advancing reconciliation. It represents an 
important next step, allowing us to track 
and report on our progress against tangible 
commitments.

Enbridge has a strong track record of 
engaging with Indigenous communities 
across North America over many years, about 
our projects and operations. That includes 
building relationships, creating economic 
opportunities, working to maximize benefits, 
and incorporating feedback into our plans and 
designs. The IRAP allows us to further outline 
our commitments and report on our progress.

Kim Brenneis, Director, Community and 
Indigenous Engagement says, “Enbridge is 
committed to being a North American leader 
in Indigenous engagement and inclusion—this 
includes creating meaningful opportunities 
for dialogue, listening and collaboration with 
Indigenous peoples. Our commitments are 
outlined in our first Indigenous Reconciliation 
Action Plan (IRAP), which was developed with 
input from 50 individuals from Indigenous 
groups in the U.S. and Canada. The IRAP 
will gauge our progress, help us continue to 
evolve, and ensure we remain accountable 
for executing on our commitments to 
Indigenous peoples.”

Learn more at enbridge.com/indigenous 
or scan:

I’m grateful for my 
time here in the 
Midwest Region 
and I leave this 
community in good 
hands. I’ve known 
Jerrid for many years 
and am confident he 

will lead our operations effectively and that 
our neighbors can trust in his commitment 
to lead, with safe operations as a priority. It 
turns out that Jerrid and I are switching roles 
and I will now move to project work that will 
take me away from the area that I’ve grown 
to love and where I’ve raised my family. But, 
I’ll be back to vacation in this beautiful area 
and work on projects from time to time. 
Thank you to all who have worked with me 
here and to the many community members 
who have supported our work and whom 
I have learned from as our operations 
have evolved and we continue towards 
meeting future needs and supporting 
sustainability goals. 

Trent Wetmore 
Director of Core Projects 
Safety. Integrity. Respect. Inclusion.

Message from Jerrid Anderson and Trent Wetmore Tomorrow is onSM— 
solar self-power projects 
progress in Wisconsin

Indigenous Reconciliation 
Action Plan

Dear neighbor

Call before you dig 
Much of Enbridge’s vast pipeline network 
crosses rural areas. As such, it’s important for 
landowners along our pipeline rights-of-way to:

• Call 811 in Wisconsin if you plan on any 
soil-disturbing activities—including deep 
tilling, ditching, soil ripping, drain tile 
installation, digging fence posts, or building 
roads, sidewalks, driveways, ditches 
or buildings.

• Know where pipelines are located near you
• Know how to recognize a potential 

pipeline leak
• Know what to do in a pipeline emergency
• Know the contact information for the 

Enbridge land representative in your region, 
as well as our Public Awareness Program

Calling 811 is always the safest step before 
disturbing soil. More information is available at 
enbridge.com/awareness
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Gas and propane 
giveaways
Keep your eyes and ears open for gas 
and propane giveaways. Opportunities 
to pick up a free gas card or exchange 
a propane tank for a full one is one 
way Enbridge connects people with 
the sources of energy we help deliver 
and lets us show our deep appreciation 
to the communities near where we 
operate. Earlier this year locals in 
central Wisconsin’s Pardeeville had 
access to 500 Kwik Trip gas cards. 
Events are promoted through radio and 
pop-up displays on event days.

Empowering people 
through training, 
housing, education 
and experience
The Workforce Resource Inc. (WRI) network 
stretches across Wisconsin and allows staff 
and volunteers to offer job opportunities, 
skills training and short-term degrees to 
those seeking employment opportunities in 
nine major counties.

“We serve pretty much anybody, all the way 
from kids that are just coming out of high 
school to folks that have just retired and are 
wanting to get back into the workforce,” says 
Christian Blaisdell, CEO of WRI.

WRI’s Independent Living Program 
provides housing assistance to youth who 
are graduating high school and exiting 
foster care, offering a hand-up to get them 
established and living securely on their own.

This year, Enbridge made a $10,000 Fueling 
Futures donation to WRI, as part of our 
commitment to help build safe, vibrant 
and sustainable communities. The funding 
will help provide housing support to an 
additional ten young adults who are phasing 
out of foster care this year.

We’re proud to support the organizations 
that help keep communities safe. 

To apply, please contact us at 
fuelingfutures@enbridge.com.

Prepared and ready to go
Enbridge recently held an emergency 
response training exercise in Saxon in 
northeastern Wisconsin alongside local and 
regional emergency response groups. While 
we focus heavily on prevention at Enbridge, 
as a responsible pipeline operator we’re 
also committed to emergency response 
readiness. “Every member of Enbridge’s field 
response and incident management teams is 
constantly practicing our techniques, tactics 
and skills, and we’re constantly trying to 
make them better,” says Gary, an Emergency 
Response Specialist with Enbridge. “Any 
time you can train, it’s a plus,” adds Stacy, 
the Emergency Management Director for 
Iron County. “It’s also very beneficial to know 
what resources Enbridge can bring to the 
table as a good neighbor.”

Training exercises like this with safety and 
security in mind are performed routinely 
across our systems including two held in 
Jefferson County in south central Wisconsin 
earlier in the year. 

An unbelievable 
advantage for seven 
counties in northern 
Wisconsin
A recent donation from Enbridge has 
allowed the Superior Fire Department to 
purchase an on-scene decontamination 
trailer—providing hot showers for firefighters 
who’ve been battling a blaze, to wash away 
carcinogens. And as part of mutual aid 
arrangements with other fire departments 
in the region, the decontamination trailer 
will be available to seven counties across 
northern Wisconsin. “So, 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week, we’ll be able to take 
this trailer anywhere in that region—it could 
be a train derailment, it could be a large 
warehouse fire, it could be anything,” says 
Scott Gordon, Fire Chief with Superior Fire 
Department.

In central Wisconsin, Enbridge also donated 
a truck to the Cambridge Fire Department, 
which will be outfitting the truck to serve 
as a much-needed command vehicle. 
Command vehicles have become a very 
important part of any fire department, 
facilitating complicated communications at 
the site of large incidents. 

A $10-million investment 
in Superior
Enbridge has been a member of the 
Superior community for more than 70 years, 
and our Superior employees settled into 
a new office earlier this year following the 
completion of a $10-million office building 
using local contractors and local union labor. 
“Enbridge being in our community is so 
important. The company continuously gives 
back,” notes Taylor, President and CEO of 
the Superior Douglas County Area Chamber.

Enbridge donates to 
Northwood Tech College
Enbridge donated $40,000 to Northwood 
Technical College for its new mobile 
welding lab. Enbridge and Cenovus Superior 
Refinery funded the generator for the lab. 
The donation will allow welding students to 
gain hands-on skills from anywhere.

“We’re excited to support our longtime 
partner Northwood Technical College 
by helping power this innovative welding 
program that will provide access to 
training across northern Wisconsin,” says 
Enbridge Community Relations Specialist, 
Michelle Johnson.

>  Taylor Whitebird-Salo joins Enbridge 
Tribal Engagement Team and jumps into 
community outreach and volunteering 
opportunities.

Line 5 Wisconsin Segment Relocation Project 
While we work to transition to a lower carbon 
future, safe pipeline infrastructure is still needed 
for the energy we use today. Millions of people 
rely on the energy Line 5 transports every day—
that’s why we’re working to relocate a segment 
of Line 5 in northern Wisconsin. The petroleum 
products Line 5 delivers heat Wisconsin homes 
and schools and helps manufacturers and industry 
drive Wisconsin’s economy forward. In this time of 
global uncertainty, Enbridge is committed to safely 
delivering the secure energy Wisconsin relies on.

To learn more about the 40-mile relocation project, visit enbridge.com/L5Wis.

32,003,187,337 
barrels of crude oil safely delivered 

through our underground liquid 
pipelines between 2012 and 2021

99.99991% 
safe delivery record over 

those ten years

$1.731 billion
invested in system fitness in 2021

$38.175 
million in tax revenue

$2.8 million 
spent last year contracting with 

Tribal-member owned businesses and 
Tribal citizens in Wisconsin

42,740 
pipeline inspections were conducted 
in 2021 including inline inspections 
and preventative maintenance digs

Nearly

 $335,000 
of community investment provided

197
emergency response training 
exercises were held in 2021

329 
workforce in Wisconsin

Economic impact in 
Wisconsin: 2021

Committed to safety, 
by the numbers

For more information about Enbridge and 
how we fuel the Wisconsin economy, visit 
enbridge.com/Wisconsin.

>  Locally raised beef from two steers bought 
at the Iron County Market Sale was recently 
donated by Enbridge to the Iron County 
Food Pantry located in northeastern 
Wisconsin. The steers were raised at local 
farms and purchased from two Iron County 
4-H students. The donation provided 800 
pounds of locally raised hamburger to the 
food pantry. Enbridge’s Michelle Johnson 
(pictured on left) was excited to share the 
donation with pantry volunteers who have 
already been distributing the protein. 

WI

Through its Line 5 underground pipeline, Enbridge transports 540,000 bpd of crude oil and natural gas liquids, which is the 
equivalent of about  90 tanker trucks per hour leaving by highway.

Line 5

Proposed Segment Relocation

Other Enbridge pipelines

Superior Terminal


